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8 September 2010 








Mr. Mlungisi Johnson 


Chairman of the Portfolio Committee – Agriculture 


Parliament, South Africa





Dear Mr. Johnson, 





PRESENTATION TO PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE OF AGRICULTURE 





The small stock livestock industry of South Africa is under pressure due to predation – food and fibre security is threatened.  Over the past 15 – 20 years, losses incurred have escalated to unsustainable levels.  Collapse of rural SA is eminent.  A survey conducted by the UOFS shows R1.108 billion per year losses due to predation (stock theft by comparison – large stock and small stock = R300 million).  Areas of SA are no-go zones for livestock farming due to predation. 





Predation is priority no. 1 with National Woolgrowers’ Association of SA (NWGA), South African Mohair Growers’ Association (SAMGA), Red Meat Producers’ Organisation (RPO) and Wildlife Ranching SA (WRSA).  These organisations promised their collective efforts to combat the problem into the Predation Management Forum (PMF), chaired by Petrus De Wet, President of the NWGA and Chairman of IWTO Environmental and Animal Welfare Forum, Brussels EU. 





NWGA, consisting of 10 000 members, brings R2 billion into GDP of Agriculture through wool exports 


SAMGA, consisting of 1 000 members, brings R620 million into GDP of Agriculture through mohair exports. 


RPO, consisting of 35 000 members, brings R6.3 billion into GDP of Agriculture through the local meat sector. 


WRSA, consisting of 1 600 members, brings R4.2 billion into GDP of Agriculture through safari. 


These industries’ contributions to GDP are generally earned from foreign exchange. 





Sequence of events:


July 2008 visit Minister Marthinus van Schalkwyk.  


Request assistance and allocation of a budget.  


Draft new Norms and Standards due to 9 provinces legislation not in line. 


Collaborate with DoA (now DAFF) on problem. 











